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1. What skills would you bring to the Board of Directors, if elected? 
Answer:  
I’ve been on the Board for many years (1984-2005 and 2009 – present) and I believe I 
bring a varied perspective due to my involvement in many diƯerent aspects of 
Milwaukee Region. 

2. What leadership roles have you had in work, SCCA, or other volunteer endeavors? 
Answer:  
In my college days I was a supervisor at a university library, over- seeing the Reserve 
and Current Periodical section and responsible for scheduling a student staƯ to 
ensure there was 24/7 coverage. Retired after 26 years as a Legislative Assistant to 
several Aldermen in the City of Milwaukee handling constituent concerns and 
representing the Alderman at various Committee hearings and public meetings. I 
have held many positions with Milwaukee Region as a Regional Administrator or 
Assistant Administrator, Race Chairman, and am the Competition Committee Co-
Chair. 

3. What would you seek to change in Milwaukee Region, if elected? 
Answer:  
Not too much as I think the Region runs very well, but there is always room for 
improvement. I would like to see more people get involved with the administrative 
side of the organization – Comp Committee, race chair, etc.  

4. What would you seek to keep the same in Milwaukee Region, if elected? 
Answer:  
We have a great organization. I would hope that those involved in our region 
activities will continue to do so and also continue to look ahead at any challenges 
we may face.  

5. Why do you want to run for the Board of Directors? 
Answer:  
I think I bring a historical perspective to the Board while not being afraid to look for 
and investigate new ideas. Having been a worker grunt, specialty administrator, and 
a crew member gives me some insight into what that all involves.  

6. What has been your involvement in SCCA? 
Answer:  
I started with SCCA in 1977 as a corner worker, before you needed to be a member 
to work in a hot area. I joined in 1979. I have worked in F&C, Registration, Paddock, 



and a little bit in Tech. I have been Regional Administrator for Registration, Assistant 
Administrator for F&C, newsletter editor, Race Chair (at Road America, Blackhawk 
Farms, and most recently at the Milwaukee Mile), Region Vice RE (twice), Registrar 
for the 1995 National Convention, Chair of CenDiv Spring Training, CenDiv 
Roundtable Chair, and Recipient of the WuestoƯ Award for long-time meritorious 
service. At this time I have Senior Licenses in Registration and F&C, a National 
License in Race Administration, and Regional Licenses in T&S and Starter. Currently 
I am on the Board and am Region Secretary (for the 5th or 6th time), Membership 
Chair, Regional Administrator for Starters, Co-Administrator of our Road Racing 
Facebook page, and Co-Chair of the Competition Committee. 


